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Single Member District 6A-03
310 9th Street, NE
Washington, DC  20002  
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January 18, 2005
Via fax

Dan Tangherlini, Director
District Department of Transportation
Frank D. Reeves Municipal Center
2000 14th Street NW, 6th Floor
Washington, DC 20009
Re: Invitation to Discuss Traffic Signal for 10th & Constitution, NE
Dear Mr. Tangherlini:

This letter is to invite you to a neighborhood meeting at 7 PM, Monday, January 31, 2005 at 207 10th Street, NE. The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the funding options, schedule, and milestones for installing a traffic signal at the intersection of 10th Street, NE and Constitution Avenue, NE. Your administrative staff recommended that I submit this formal request so that you and any necessary staff can plan to attend.
As you may be aware, ANC 6A requested a warrant study for this intersection in March 2004. In June 2004, we were informed that the intersection met the criteria for a 4-way stop sign, but that DDOT preference would be to install a traffic signal to allow progressive movement in a coordinated signal system along Constitution Avenue, NE. We were also told that DDOT would be seeking approval and participation of the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA). In early January 2005, DDOT shared a copy of FHWA’s response requesting more information on how the intersection meets the criteria for a traffic signal.
At this point, residents near the intersection and I have growing concerns about delays in the schedule. Just this past Friday, there was yet another accident. We would very much appreciate your meeting with us to discuss how and when DDOT is going to meet FHWA’s request for additional information and to explore all the options for moving ahead with installation of the traffic signal.

If you have any questions about this request, please contact me at 202-544-3734 or rice6A03@verizon.net. The courtesy of a reply on or before Monday, January 24, 2005 indicating who will be attending from DDOT would be greatly appreciated.

Respectfully yours,

Cody Rice
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner (6A03)
cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

[image: image3.png]


_1103714201.doc
[image: image1.png]»*
»*
*







